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The 149th Oswego County Fair begins on Thursday, June 29th and runs through July 4th. The Sandy Creek History Center will give a free  “Family Tree” workshop for children, which will include a booklet to take home. Stop by the Sandy Creek History Center booth in the Heritage Building on Saturday, July 1st at 1 PM. I will have extra pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions all week.

The Oswego County Fair (“Old Sandy”) is 149 years old. In the spring of 1858, several men decided to hold a fair in Sandy Creek and land donated by Oren R. Earl was used. Earl was the first president of the fair and served as an officer on and off for twenty years. After his death in 1903, the fair gained clear title to the land. In the beginning the fair was called the “Annual Fair of the Sandy Creek, Richland, Orwell and Boylston Agricultural Society.” Then in 1877 it grew to include the towns of Sandy Creek, Richland, Orwell, Boylston, Ellisburg, Lorraine, Redfield, Albion, Williamstown and Parish. 

As we continue to document and honor our veterans with the military book series, the Korean War Era book, covering veterans serving their country from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959, is now being researched with a publication date of November 11, 2007. The response has been good so far and we appreciate the information veterans and their families have sent in. Please keep the information coming and remember to send your photographs, exact years of service and “oral” history (What was your military service like?, Did you receive medals?). Please contact me if you can help us locate other veterans, add a photo or information to your page or put us in contact with veterans whose names we have listed. Thank you!

Donations are being accepted for the purchase and preservation of two historic Austen Hall panels. Contact Sally Turo, any town board member, town supervisor, town clerk or my office for more information or to make a donation. 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th ! Heritage Day events will begin at 10 AM as Mayor Manchester and Mayor Adner preside over the grand opening of the village offices at the Lacona Depot and will move to the town hall at noon for strawberry shortcake served by the ladies of the Eastern Star. The History Center will host an open house to showcase the history of the town and village, which will include games, crafts and a Family Tree workshop for children. I will have pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions. 

We are entering the time of year when researchers travel to different areas to research and I welcome the opportunity to showcase the work that has been accomplished at the History Center and help them with family research. Since I became historian in 2001, I have been available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. 

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com/                   Charlene

